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One committee member asked if some numerical questions bring out gender bias more than 
others, which Dr. Prud’hommeaux confirmed. The free text responses also have a large gender 
bias, Dr. Prud’hommeaux noted. Another committee member asked about the gender of the 
student affecting bias in evaluations. Dr. Prud’hommeaux responded that men tend to give men 
higher ratings, while women are fair. Therefore, gender bias in student evaluations might be 
affected by gender balance of students in a class.  
 
At Boston College, CSOM did a study of numerical gender bias on evaluations and found that on 
a five point scale, on average women were rated 0.1 lower than men. One committee member 
asked how Boston College’s IRP could work on this. Dr. Prud’hommeaux suggested consulting a 
statistician. Another committee member noted that the conventional wisdom is that women work 
harder for the same ratings. Also, at small institutions like Boston College where the instructor 
does all the teaching, asking for separate ratings of the course and the instructor does not make 
much sense. One committee member mentioned a member of the faculty (Larry Ludlow) who 



 
 
Finally, Kathy Bailey gave an update on school visits to discuss course evaluations: she and Billy 
Soo have been to 5 of the 8 schools to speak about the proposed changes to course evaluation 
questions and associated suggestions, such as mid-semester evaluation IRP review of bias with 
data specific to BC. They also presented the idea of filling out course evaluations in class. The 
idea of in class evaluation got a lot of pushback, because professors would be tempted to be 
especially nice during the last class to get higher ratings, and because teaching time is especially 
valuable in the last class. While faculty are currently not forbidden to give evals in class, most 
faculty think it has to be done outside of class, some preferring that evaluations only be filled out 
after the class s over, or even after the final exam has been taken. One committee member 
suggested making in-class evaluations optional.  
 
The committee returned to the topic of academic integrity violations: removing course evals 
from students who are ‘found guilty’ because they may be especially harsh against an instructor 
who reported the violation. However, students are often found guilty by Academic Integrity 
Boards only after a course ends and the evaluations have already been filled out. The university 
is exploring the option of removing evaluations completed by students who violate integrity 
standards after the review process has been completed and not before.  
 
On the topic of faculty publishing syllabi on canvas, Kathy Bailey noted that instructors have to 
opt in on the Canvas site to make the syllabi public for students to review before registering for a 
course. Only 10% of faculty do this, most likely because they are unaware of how to make 


